
                              
                                                                                                                            

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
  

Cal Poly Report 
February 28, 2007       The Weekly Newsletter For University Employees 

www.calpolynews.calpoly.edu 

What’s Happening 

Campus Links 

Entertainment 
http://www.calpolynews. 
calpoly.edu/eventsindex. 
html 

Employment 
State: The official listing of staff 
and management vacancies is 
posted on www.calpolyjobs.org. 
To apply, go online and complete 
the application form. For 
assistance, call Human 
Resources at ext. 6-2236. 

#101232-Director of Athletics, 
Operations and Facilities, 
Administrative Analyst, Specialist 
Exempt I, Academic Affairs-
Athletics, $3,680-$5,522/month. 
Open until filled. Review begins 
March 15. 

#101240-Learning Community 
Coordinator, Student Services 
Professional III, Student Affairs-
Residential Life and Education, 
$3,650-$5,200/month. Open until 
filled. Review begins: April 9. 

#101243-Administrative Support 
Assistant II, College of 
Agriculture, Food and 
Environmental Sciences- Dean's 
Office, $2,397-$3,596/ month. 
Closes: March 7. 

#101244-Administrative Support 
Assistant II, College of 
Architecture and Environmental 
Design-City and Regional 
Planning, temporary half-time 
through June 30, 2008, $1,198- 
$1,798/month. Closes: March 8.  

#101249-Accounting Technician 
II, Administration and Finance-
Fiscal Services, $2,843- $4,265/ 
month. Closes: March 11. 

Cal Poly Corporation Board seeking faculty member 
The Academic Senate is seeking nominations from tenured faculty to serve 
on the Cal Poly Corporation Board of Directors for the 2007-2010 term. 
Interested faculty should contact the Academic Senate Office for a 
description of member's responsibilities and an "Expression of Intent and 
Willingness to Serve" form. The completed form must be received by the 
Academic Senate Office by Friday, March 16. For more information, call 
the Academic Senate Office at ext. 6-1259.  

FSN looking for research projects for new freeze dryer 
The Food Science and Nutrition Department recently acquired a state-of­
the-art freeze dryer for its pilot plant, located in the Food Processing 
Building. The state-of-the-art Ray-1 freeze dryer is manufactured by the 
Niro Corporation of Denmark. The FSN department invites any members of 
the campus community interested in freeze drying technology to utilize the 
new equipment. Only food items are allowed at the FSN pilot plant. For 
details on the Ray-1 freeze dryer or campus freeze drying research, contact 
Professor Khalil at hkalil@calpoly.edu. 

Cat Program annual food and supply drive  
The Cal Poly Cat Program will hold its annual Food and Supply Drive during 
the month of March. The wish list includes: cat beds, canned food (Friskies, 
Nine Lives [ground not shredded/chunked], Fancy Feast), cat treats/catnip, 
cat toys, cleaning supplies, hand sanitizer, dish soap, dry food (adult – Cat 
Chow, kitten – Kitten Chow), latex gloves, laundry soap, paper plates 
(small), paper towels, sheets and towels, trash bags (medium size), travel 
carriers and scratching posts. Items can be dropped off in the lobby of the 
Facility Services Building. Monetary donations are welcome. Make checks 
payable to the Cal Poly Cat Program. The Cal Poly Cat Program is a non­
profit organization, all donations are tax deductible. For more information, 
contact Edie Griffin-Shaw at ext. 6-5220, Geri Bolivar at ext 6-2321 or Ellen 
Notermann at ext. 6-1625. If interested in volunteering or adopting, contact 
Griffin-Shaw. 

University Graphic Systems provides printing services 
University Graphic Systems is Cal Poly’s on-campus, student-run printing 
and digital imaging enterprise. By incorporating Cal Poly’s motto, Learn By 
Doing, this student-run company is able to provide exceptional service and 
outstanding printed publications for the campus. UGS offers a wide variety 
of services including, wide format printing, magazines, brochures, business 
cards, foil stamping, embossing and more. Publications printed by UGS 
include the Mustang Daily, Art and Design’s Capstone, CLA’s Moebius, as 
well as the Cal Poly letterhead, club and organization posters, and other 
wide format prints seen around campus. For more information, visit UGS in 
the Graphic Arts Building, Suite 212A, call ext. 6-1140 or email 
UGS@calpoly.edu. 

Retirement reception for Frank Mumford Thursday
There will be an on-campus reception for Frank Mumford, executive director 
of the Cal Poly Corporation on Thursday, March 1, 2 - 3:30 p.m., in the Cal 
Poly Corporation Administration Building Conference Room. All campus 
faculty and staff are invited to drop by to wish Frank well in his retirement 
from Cal Poly after 7 years of service. For more information, contact Pat 
Hosegood Martin at ext. 6-1151. 
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Employment 
Faculty: Candidates are asked to 
visit our online employment Web 
site at www.calpolyjobs.org to 
complete an application and apply 
for any of the positions shown 
below. Please submit all  request- 
ed application materials as 
attachments to your online appli- 
cation, unless otherwise specified. 

#101231-Part-time Lecturer 
Pool, Materials Engineering, 
College of Engineering, ext.  
6-2358. Closes: Aug. 31. 

#101234-Part-time Lecturer 
Pool, Food Science and 
Nutrition, College of Agriculture, 
Food, and Environmental 
Sciences, ext. 6-6130. Closes: 
March 23. 

#101226-Part-time Lecturer 
Pool, Civil and Environmental 
Engineering, College of 
Engineering, ext. 6-2137. Closes: 
June 30.  

#101250-Part-time Lecturer 
Pool, Electrical Engineering, 
College of Engineering, ext. 6­
2781. Closes: July 31. 

#101238-Part-time Lecturer 
Pool, Industrial and 
Manufacturing Engineering, 
College of Engineering, ext.  
6-2342. Closes: May 15. 

#101227-Part-time Lecturer 
Pool, Communication Studies, 
College of Liberal Arts, ext. 
6-2553. Closes: April 23. 

#101239-Part-time Lecturer 
Pool, Music, College of Liberal 
Arts, ext. 6-2406. Closes: April 
13. 

#101247-Part-time Lecturer 
Pool, Physics, College of 
Science and Mathematics, ext. 6­
1752. Closes: April 2. 

#101237-Full-time Lecturers, 
Physics, College of Science and 
Mathematics, ext. 6-1752, open 
until filled. Review begins April 2. 

Discussions to form Asian-Pacific Faculty and Staff Association 
Asian-Pacific faculty and staff are invited to a luncheon to discuss the 
establishment of an Asian-Pacific Faculty and Staff Association at Cal 
Poly. The luncheon is scheduled at noon, March 6, in the PAC Lobby. In 
addition to being an opportunity to meet and connect with other Asian-
Pacifics on-campus, the luncheon will help the establishment committee 
gauge interest and need for this type of an association, which would be 
committed to professional development, support and mentoring. To attend 
the luncheon or express interest in future events, contact Elaine Chin, 
College of Education, ext. 6-2032; Abe Lynn, College of Architecture and 
Environmental Design, ext. 6-5084; Janis Eto, Housing, ext. 6-1586; Joy 
Pedersen, Student Life and Leadership, ext. 6-6749; or Martin Shibata, 
Career Services, ext. 6-5726. 

Model home preview and open house for Bella Montaña 
The Cal Poly Housing Corporation and Wilson & Co. Sotheby’s International 
Realty are hosting two open houses for prospective buyers to preview the 
new model home at the Bella Montaña faculty and staff residential 
community. The open houses will be held on Saturday, March 3 and 
Saturday, March 17 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Bella Montaña is located 
across from the Highland Drive entrance to campus. Refreshments will be 
provided. All Cal Poly faculty and staff are eligible to purchase Phase I and 
II homes on a “first come-first served” basis. For more information about 
Bella Montaña, visit www.BellaMontanaHomes.com. 

Cal Poly Corporation Board of Directors meeting March 9 
The Board of Directors of the Cal Poly State Corporation will hold a regular 
meeting on Friday, March 9, 8:30 a.m., in the Corporation Administration 
Building Conference Room. For more information about this public meeting 
or to obtain a copy of the meeting agenda, contact Jim Reinhart, associate 
director, Cal Poly Corporation at ext. 6-1131. 

Indians, Salmon and Law on the Columbia River 
The Ethnic Studies Department and College of Liberal Arts are hosting a 
presentation by Joseph C. Dupris (Lakota) and Kathleen S. Hill 
(Klamath/Modoc/Paiute), co-founders of Quail Plume Enterprises, Tuesday, 
March 6, 2:10-3 p.m., in the Science Building, Room B-5. Dupris and 
Kathleen Hill, both former faculty at Humboldt State University, will discuss 
“The Si’lailo Way: Indians, Salmon and Law on the Columbia River,” 
focusing on the debate over harvesting Salmon in the state of Washington. 
In the northwest, tribes have been at the center of a legal storm that 
contested the fate of fisheries. The event is free and open to the public.  

This Week in Cal Poly Athletics 
Men's Hoops - Cheer the Mustangs to victory in their last two home games 
of the year! 

• Thursday, March 1 vs. Northridge - 7 p.m. 
• Saturday, March 3 vs. Pacific - 4 p.m. SENIOR NIGHT 

Baseball 3-Game Series vs. Loyola Marymount- Baggett Stadium 

• Friday, March 2 - 6 p.m. 
• Saturday, March 3 - 1 p.m. 
• Sunday, March 4 - 1 p.m. 

Cal Poly Report is published every Wednesday. E-mail submissions to 
polynews@calpoly.edu by 4 p.m. on the Friday before publication. 


